SARPY COUNTY VISITORS COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING

MAY 21, 2015

A meeting of the Sarpy County Visitors Committee was convened in an open and public session in the County Board Room on May 21, 2015.

Notice of the meeting was given in advance thereto by publication in the Suburban Newspapers on May 13, 2015;  proof of publication is on file at the County Tourism Office.  Notice of the meeting was simultaneously given to all members of the Sarpy County Visitors Committee.  All proceedings were taken while the convened meeting was open to the public.

PRESENT:  Dave Compton, Kyle Fisher, Michelle Alexander, Bob Hill, Jr., Mark Wayne, and Linda Revis

ABSENT:  Margaret White, Steve Hilton, Jan Vala

The meeting was called to order by chair, Kyle Fisher.  Minutes of the May meeting were approved on a motion by Compton, seconded by Alexander.  Motion carried.

The financials were reviewed and discussed.  Motion to approve as printed was made by Hill, seconded by Compton.  Motion carried.

Director’s Report:  Revis reported on the number of visitors to the office and the number of Visitor’s Guide mailed this past month.

Revis reported she offered the position of Athletic Events Coordinator to Casey Nuss and he accepted he begin start June 1st.

Revis told the Committee that La Vista has been chosen for the site of the new aquatic center. 

Revis attended the NACVB and NETA meetings held in York, in conjunction with the brochure swap.

The Tourism Office held an open house on May 5th in conjunction with National Travel and Tourism week.  

Our new web site won the Pinnacle Platinum Award from the American Marketing Association-Omaha.

We hosted the State High School Class A Baseball Tournament May 16-21st.  Tourism had a table set up and welcomed people to both Werner Park and Fricke Field for each game of the tournament.  

Revis reported that she has leased a billboard one mile east of the Greenwood Exit.  The billboard is close to the interstate and very easy to read.

Revis reported the start of the following radio campaigns for the summer:
	Bott Radio (St. Joseph, Kansas City, Sioux City0	20 weeks
	Froggy 98	16 weeks
	The Fish	9 weeks.
On these radio campaigns we will promote a difference attraction, recreational facility or event each week.

Revis reminded the Committee of some upcoming events:
	La Vista’s Salute to Summer – May 21-24
	Ground breaking for the new 88 Tactical Training Center – May 28

Revis also told the Committee she was putting a bid in to host the 2017 State Travel Conference.
She is working with the Council Bluffs CVB Director and if both Council Bluffs and us get the bid for the 2017 Conference, we will hold a joint session and banquet here in Sarpy County.

Dave Compton announced that he will be sending his letter of resignation.  His workload is causing him to resign from some boards.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 18, 2015.
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